MINUTES OF THE LIBRARY SUBCOMMITTEE

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

5241 N. Maple, M/S TA 43

Fresno, California 93740-8027
Office of the Academic Senate

Ext. 2743

September 11, 2012
Members Present:
Steven Rocha, John Karr, Mark Arvanigian, Kris Clarke, Jane Magee, Peter McDonald
Members Absent:
Laura Alamillo (maternity leave), Kevin Lee, Ira Sorenson, Natalie Bachica, Victoria Partida
The meeting was called to order by Chair K. Clarke at 2:00 p.m. in the Madden Library Conference Room #2108.
1.
Minutes.
MSC  to approve the  Minutes of May 8, 2009.
2.
Agenda.
MSC  to approve the Agenda of September 11, 2009 as 




distributed.
3. Reports on the “embedded-collaborative librarian” project. In previous discussions, each faculty was asked to identify a course that could be matched with a librarian as a resource. The idea is to try to assess how a course can effectively intertwine itself with a librarian’s expertise to enhance the learning experience of students.
a. Rocha: people in his department have been contacted, no report yet.

b. Karr: the faculty for the planned course has FERPed, librarians are helping him retool.

c. Arvangian: scheduling problems

d. Clarke: one course is up and running, need way to assess it. 
All faculty agreed that special focus needs to be placed on graduate research courses. With new graduate study center to be opened in the library. Need for more recommendations for library acquisitions. Need to define mission of project and way to assess where library and faculty meet in the middle.
2. Library restructuring: Peter McDonald explained new plans for restructuring the library. He presented a chart with the new breakdown of tasks by subject matter. Further information is forthcoming.

MSC  to adjourn at 2:55 p.m.
The next scheduled meeting of the Library Subcommittee is Friday, October 9,
2009 from 2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. in the Madden Library Conference Room #2108. An agenda will be distributed prior to the meeting.
